
July 2016 Fielder’s Frontlines
Wonderful	Team	Mee/ng	
	 Our	5th	Annual	WorldView	Team	Mee/ng	was	
held	 June	 1-3	 with	 almost	 60	 missionaries,	 Bible	
translators	 and	Bible	 college	 faculty	 and	 students	
in	aEendance.	It	was	a	special	blessing	to	have	Dr.	
Charles	 Keen	 and	 Dr.	 Bill	 PaEerson	 as	 our	 main	
speakers.	 We	 heard	 the	 tes/mony	 of	 Miss	
Margaret	Stringer.	Her	40	years	of	missionary	and	
Bible	transla/on	work	in	Irian	Jaya	is	a	rive/ng	and	
convic/ng	 story.	 Jay	 Faubion	 also	 taught	 an	
interes/ng	 session	 on	 the	 Chris/an	 origin	 of	 the	
Chinese	character	system.		
	 Each	 year,	 we	 go	 away	 from	 these	 mee/ngs	
greatly	 encouraged	 in	 the	 work	 of	 Bible	
transla/on.	Our	purpose	and	burden	is	to	see	God	
raise	 an	 army	 of	 Bible	 translators	 for	 the	 4,000+	
language	groups	s/ll	wai/ng	for	God’s	Word.		

MIT	a	Great	Success	
	 June	6-17	had	us	busy	with	MIT	(Missionary	 in	
Training).	In	partnership	with	Dr.	Bill	PaEerson	and	
Pastor	 Tim	 MaEhews,	 we	 organized	 a	 week	 of	
missions	 and	 evangelism	 training	 at	 a	 summer	
camp	in	Louisiana	with	24	teenagers.	
	 Following	 the	week	 of	 training,	 we	 all	 flew	 to	
New	 York	 City.	 The	 training	 con/nued	 there,	 as	
well	 as	 the	 opportunity	 to	 work	 with	 6	 different	
pastors	 in	 evangelis/c	 ac/vi/es	 among	 various	
ethnic	 groups.	 About	 60%	 of	 Queens,	 NY	 is	
foreign-born.	It	was	a	life-changing	experience	the	
young	people	will	never	 forget.	So	 far,	one	of	 the	
teens	has	surrendered	to	be	a	missionary.	
	 We	are	tenta/vely	planning	another	session	for	
June	 2017.	 Please	 contact	 us	 if	 you	 know	 a	
teenager	who	has	serious	interest	in	missions	and	
would	like	to	be	part	of	this.		

New	Staff	Member	
	 We	are	thrilled	to	announce	the	addi/on	of	Dr.	
Bill	Fennell	to	our	staff.	Dr.	Fennell	has	20+	years	of	
pastoral	 experience	 with	 the	 last	 15	 years	 as	
senior	pastor	of	Mt.	Vernon	Bap/st	Temple	in	Mt.

Vernon,	 OH.	 God	 has	 deeply	 burdened	 his	 heart	
for	the	Bible-less	peoples	of	the	world	and	we	are	

very	 grateful	 God	 has	 led	 him	
our	 way.	 He	 will	 serve	 as	 our	
Director	 of	 Na/onal	 Training.	
Please	 consider	 booking	 him	
for	 a	 special	 mee/ng	 or	
missions	 conference.	 He	 is	 an	
excellent	preacher.		

The	Loss	of	a	Co-Worker	
	 Many	of	you	have	already	heard	that	our	friend	
a n d	 Wo r l dV i ew	 Re p r e s e n t a/ ve ,	 N e a l	
Hendrigsman,	went	to	Heaven	on	July	4th.	He	was	
a	beloved	friend	who	had	a	deep	love	for	the	Lord	
and	 the	 Scriptures.	 He	 gave	
the	last	20+	years	of	his	life	to	
the	propaga/on	of	God’s	Word	
around	 the	 world.	 We	 will	
miss	 him	 dearly.	 Please	 pray	
for	 his	 wife	 Becky,	 their	 four	
children	and	spouses	and	their	
ten	grandchildren.	

Family	News		
	 Our	 summer	 is	 very	 busy	 with	 mee/ngs	 and	
some	 extended	 studies	 in	 the	 field	 of	 Bible	
transla/on.	The	fall	season	is	completely	full	from	
the	first	Sunday	of	September	to	the	second	week	
of	December—with	a	mee/ng	or	two	every	week.	
Please	pray	for	our	safety	as	we	will	travel	to	the	
four	 corners	 of	 the	USA	 from	New	Hampshire	 to	
Florida	and	the	state	of	Washington	to	Arizona.			
	 Emily	has	already	started	her	school	work.	She	
is	 in	 6th	 grade	 this	 year.	 Can	 somebody	 please	
help	me	learn	how	to	cope	with	a	daughter	that	is	
growing	up	way	too	fast???!!!	
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